COROWA 1987
Corowa has rolled around again and Peter Hart and I took the opportunity to check out a bit more stuff on the way down and back. In the March newsletter Sandy Crisp had a couple of adds of vehicles for sale s that was our first stop, ‘Gap Range’ near Yass. Thanks to the Crisp family for the breakfast. Sandy has an unrestored farm used Jeep with another, fairly complete, though dismantled, for spares. Body is rough and fairly rusty in spots, but between then seems to be good value. Two Weapons carriers (since sold) were next in line. One goes, is RHD and has the best set of directional bars you could wish for. The complete spare has a better body with 2 longsides and even has some original wood seats and a tailgate, a rare unit for any Dodge restoration. Three more chassis with bits of cabin various guards, scuttles etc are also included in the package (one chassis is even genuine winch model ie. Extended at front though the winch bumper etc is not there. They also have a very straight Studebaker fitted with bushfire fighting, very low miles on the clock for their farm use.

Sandy also knows of a Chev Blitz short wheel base they previously owned which may be for sale as the new owner forgot about the frosts in the area and now has a cracked block. Several other cars grace the property and include about 1926 Chev, Buick, Whippet and Packards though are not for sale. Sandy has a restored and registered GPW to keep him out of mischief.

On to Bookham and a quick look around Robinsons Farm Machinery to find another Jeep added to their collection though restoration on the other stuff not yet started. Still good for a look around though.

North Eastern Wreckers at Wodonga have suffered a bit of inflation since last year, some original shaped main and second leaf for front GPW now being $15.50 and $13.50 as opposed to about $7 and $8 earlier. Ah well!

Corowa: Fine weather, beaut conditions, hard ground in park, river very high, all the usual for the area. Uptons yard is now minus 2 Grant hulls lifted out while we were there. The first was about 12 tons and a mobile crane had very little bother lifting it on to the semi. The second caused the crane driver to have another look when the steady legs came of the ground. Bit of difference with gearbox and final drives in. About 5 tons different! John Belfield took that one home on Saturday. Still some bits coming to light there, noticed a few Series 1 Land Rover bits and pieces, not too bad.

Four Ferrets came from Albury on the Saturday to join us. The street parade was not allowed on Saturday so Colin Anderson organized a couple of competitions. Try carrying a starter motor, jerry can and tent pole 3 or 4 hundred yards and then a ‘shot put’ contest using an old 6 volt generator. The visiting corp crew from Albury volunteers scooped the pool and prizes were awarded on Saturday night at the Globe Hotel dinner. Col found an Irish mine sweeper at Uptons and this was presented as the major prize. To one of the corp from Albury. Mike Cecil was awarded the encouragement award (a cap with ear muffs) to  allow him to work on through winter on his new toy, a SWB 4X2 Canadian Bodied Blitz. Alan Cox was awarded the star of Corowa as the bright spark of the weekend. (I think that was how Colin put it). Geoff received an already fully restored tank for extra curricular duties to Ferrets. (again) There was the usual swap and sell and such junk circulated. Only 2 GPA’s were around this year. Mal Mackay’s and one from the Victorian Club.
Seen there: Tim Vibert & 6X6 Blitz, Allan Cox and new toys LWB Rover and trailer, Dave Brown and portable house, Hugh, Barbara and Jan Thompson, Kevin Brown & LWB Rover (got the wheels on the ground yet Kev?), Mike Cecil & GPW, Peter Hart & Jeep (on trailer in case Toyota broke down). Two members came in cunningly disguised spy vehicles Ian Styles and Don Campbell. Ian is the smallest bloke in the club and I am sure he owns the biggest tent. Keith Adam and neighbor Lester brought the TV and all while Geoff and I went along for the ride.

 Peter and Judy Fraser from the Queensland Military Jeep Club were on hand as well. A few of us went to Wangaratta to the Dragges Museum on Sunday. Good area to see. All the aircraft except 1 unrestored Kitty Hawke fly and include the only flying Hudson bomber in the world. There is also a collection of fully restored Holden’s from48 to Commodore and a SWB 4X4 Chev Blitz and a Stuart Tank. There is to be an air show there Easter weekend and the Hudson will fly then. If you are nearby it sounds worth a trip.
Tom Rolfe 
